
5th April 2019 
 

Newsletter 

Dear Parents,  

As we look towards the end of our Lenten observances, this seems to be a       
valuable opportunity to reflect on and congratulate our staff, pupils, parents 
and governors for supporting and providing so many meaningful and purposeful 
events at school. These can only help us to prepare more fully for the greatest 
event ever Easter Sunday.  

Have a very happy and holy season.  

Best wishes from us all at Holy Cross. 

Here is a selection of photographs from our last week of term, Thank you to all 
involved. 

 

 

 

  

 

Car Park 

Advanced notification that from the beginning of the summer term our carpark will only be used by staff and 
visitors.  There will be two disabled bays established on the grass area in front of the yellow barrier. Our   
governors have taken this decision owing to the congestion caused by the number of cars that currently     
access the carpark. Please make use of Nicholls Field car park which is only a 5 minute walk away. 



Easter Bonnets 

Well done to all children who entered the Easter Bonnet competition. They were all very colourful and        
creative and must have taken a lot of time and imagination to make. Judging was a very difficult task, as they 
were all so beautiful. The winners are:       Butterflies: Erin Page 

Ladybirds: Ilinca Branistreanu 

                                                       1D: Benjamin Thorp  

1S: Phoebe McNamara 

2C: Lily Bergamini 

2HD: Tinashe Agyare 

3G: Nikodem Smaglo 

3N: Nina Krasa 

4C: Lily Baker 

4E: Seren Feast 

5P: Braydon Hand 

5S: Tudor Fedeles 

6CA: Abigail Sanderson 

6N: Jimi Ginn 



RB 90% 

RL 90% 

1D 95% 

1S 93% 

2C 91% 

2HD 95% 

3G 96% 

3N 97% 

4C 94% 

4E 94% 

5P 91% 

5S 97% 

6CA 99% 

6ND 91% 

Congratulations to 1D,  winners of the KS1 Attendance Award this week with  
95%. The winners of the KS2 Attendance Award are 6CA, with 99%           
attendance! 

Attending school is so important and makes a huge difference to your child’s 
learning.   

It is essential you notify us of your child’s absence by 9am either 
by telephone or using the Parentmail report absence option. We 
need full details of why your child is unable to attend school. We 
are frequently having to contact parents, to find out why their 
child is absent from school.   

Parents of children below attendance targets will be invited in for a meeting 
with the Educational Welfare Officer. 

Easter Masses 
 
 
 
Sat 13th April  5.30 pm Palm Sunday (Teresa Hall RIP) (HX) 
 
Sun 14th April  9.00 am Palm Sunday (Len Rebello RIP) (JL) 
 
Sun 14th April  11.00 am Palm Sunday (Leonard Lycett RIP) (HX) 
 
Mon 15th April  7.30 pm Penitential Service (HX) 
 
Tue 16th April  9.05 am Holy Week (Nina Goddard RIP) (HX) 
 
Wed 17th April  9.15 am Holy Week (EUCHARISTIC SERVICE) (HX) 
 
Thur 18th April  8.00 pm Maundy Thursday – Mass of the Lord’s Supper     
      (Fr. Bernard’s Int’s) (HX) 

 
Fri 19th April  3.00 pm Good Friday – Liturgy of the Passion (JL) 
 
Fri 19th April  6.00 pm Good Friday – Stations of the Cross (HX) 
 
Sat 20th April  8.30 pm Holy Saturday – Paschal Vigil followed by the first Mass of  
      the Resurrection (HX) 
 
Sun 21st April  9.00 am Easter Sunday (Kitty Patrick RIP) (JL) 
 
Sun 21st April  11.00 am Easter Sunday (In Thanksgiving – M.T. Nguyen) (HX)  



Eco Council 

Our eco council took part in the Harlow Council 
spring clean, and helped to tidy and clear the 
local area around the school. As a  reward for all 
their efforts Harlow Council are donating £100 
to the eco council, which they are going to use 
to educate the rest of the school on green     
issues, especially plastic waste and how it      
affects the environment in an assembly.   

 

 Gardening Club 

Mrs Gallagher runs a open gardening club at lunch times on 
Wednesdays. This term they been have tidying up the   
spiritual garden in preparation for May, the month of Mary, 
when parents and parishioner are welcome to come and use 
for reflection. All the children have been working very hard 
and the garden  is looking  lovely. 

Holy Cross Footballers Shine! 

 

In the final league fixtures of the season our boys football team went to Passmores and competed in Group B 
of the Harlow Schools competition. We sat in third place after the previous fixtures in a group consisting of 
Purford Green, Potter Street, The Downs and Pear Tree Mead. 

 

A change in tactics worked perfectly in the first game, as we defeated Pear Tree Mead 3-0, with goal machine 
James Kelly bagging a hat trick! (one after a superb pass by Oliver Smith). Next we took on Potter Street who 
we had never previously beaten. The team defended amazingly, with Dawid making many vital interceptions and 
Gene pulling off some crucial saves. Near the end of the game our captain Lucas slotted home from close range 
to give us a crucial 1-0 win. 

In the third game v  Purford Green we performed superbly again, with Liam powering through the defence to 
score two goals, while James and Roman also scored to give us a 4-0 win. Artiom came into the team for this 
match and did a superb job in goal. The final and decisive match came against group leaders The Downs, who 
had scored plenty of goals and were undefeated for the whole season. Again the team were solid and performed 
incredibly in a very tight game, which ended in a 0-0 draw. The Downs progressed as group winners and went on 
to face Abbotsweld in the group B playoff and we narrowly 
missed out, finishing in second place. The boys really    
couldn't have done any more on the day, winning three 
games, drawing one, scoring eight goals and conceding none! 
We even had time to play a   friendly match against Mr 
Clarke's former school Katherines  and we won this game 
too, one nil! It was amazing to see how much the team had   
developed since the last league fixtures and we are already 
looking forward to next season! 

Well done to Artiom, Gene, Dawid, Liam, Lucas,  Roman,   
Oliver and James! 

 

Karate  

Congratulations to our Junior Sempeis. They  will be assisting Sensai Geoff on 
Wednesday afternoons . Well  done  Anne-Marie, Lily, Vaughn,  Samantha and 
Isabel! 



RELIGIOUS LIFE AT HOLY CROSS 

 

 

 

 

Based on the gospel for Sunday 7 April – John 8:1-11  

The story of the woman caught in adultery gives us much to think about.                       

 Every single one of us has sinned and we know what it feels like to feel guilty and ashamed. It is 

hard to look others in the eye when we know we have done wrong.   

We also know what it feels like to be caught out judging others when deep down we know that 

we too need forgiveness.   

Hopefully we also know what it is like to be merciful to others.  

This story places us face to face with the mercy of God. In fact, God is mercy, God is love. If 

we ask for forgiveness, then we can be healed, because God is infinite mercy and wisdom. Broken 

relationships can be mended, and we can have the chance to put things right and try again.   

Lent is a season when we repent, we try to turn things around, we try to mend brokenness. Is 

there someone you have hurt, to whom you could say sorry?   

When we reflect on our attitude towards people who are poor, as we do during Lent, we recall 

Pope Francis’s warning about “the globalisation of indifference”.   

As one global family, we need to mend our broken relationship with those who are excluded from 

the good things of the earth. Do they truly matter to us, like our own family?  

God, you are infinite mercy, wisdom and love. I am sorry for the times that I have taken the 

wrong path and hurt other people. Help me to forgive those who have hurt me. Lead me       

towards healing and rebuilding broken relationships, in my home, locally and globally. 

Amen.  

“’Neither do I condemn you,’ said Jesus ‘go away, and don’t sin any more.’”    

Thank you Lord for this period of Lent, where we journey 
again to the Cross knowing that the end is the beginning. 

 

“Trust in the Lord with all your heart and lean not on your own 
understanding; in all your ways submit to him, and he will make 
your paths straight.” 







Holy Cross Coffee Afternoons 

The next coffee afternoon will be on Thursday 25th April 2 - 3 in the Parish Hall. All are welcome. 

 





Miss S McGuiggan 

Headteacher 

Mr S Kelliher 

Deputy Headteacher 

Please download our News & Events 

App for dates for the year. Details 

are available on the schools website 

under News & Events at 

www.holycross-pri.essex.sch.uk    

Diary Dates 

 

Happy Birthday to… Lily Tieu, Sian Hanifin-Flynn, Jimi Bolaji, Florian 
Byram, Amelia Cowell, Alexandra Gronert, Christabel Smith, Keir 
McGarrity, Neriah Edochiem-Nnanyelugo, Jemie Kuttin,                
Szymon Budzynski-Wadja, Abbie Stopplecamp, Kelechi Eze, Lewis Ridler. 

Merit Certificates: 

Butterflies:  Evie Underdown, for super spelling, segmenting unfamiliar words 

      Luisa Marsharm, for a detailed retelling of the Easter story 

Ladybirds:    Jemi Kuttin, for a great attitude to all her learning 

      Hector Onwurah, for remembering important facts about Lent and Easter 

1D: Ronnie White, for her fantastic retelling of the Easter story   

1S: Dominica Nguyen, for showing a great attitude when learning about the Stations of the Cross 

2C:    Noah Corrigan, for trying very hard on the presentation of his work 

2HD: Dominic Marshall, for being an amazing learner 

3G: Nikodem Smaglo, for always taking pride in his presentation 

3N: Reece Atkinson, for maintaining a good attitude to learning this week 

4C: Tahlia Abu-Rabi, for reading confidently in our Stations of the Cross service 

4E: Isla Ryall, for great work in Numeracy 

5P: Christabel Enwere, for a wonderful powerpoint on seasons  

5S:   George Cundins, for his positive attitude, helpfulness and always trying his best 

6CA:  Abigail Sanderson, for her continuous effort and hard work in everything she does 

6N: Isabela Kilvington, for always working hard trying her best in everything she does 

Learning Mentor: Callum Hollingsworth, for a wonderful effort in the Stations of the Cross 

Lunchtime: Kerem Mafueni, for making good choices at lunchtime      

House Points 

Congratulations to the   
winning houses St Andrew 

and St David  

New Menu Week 1 No clubs this week. 

Monday 22nd April 

School Closed 

Tuesday 23rd April 

‘He is Risen’ Mass 1:45 

Wednesday 24th April 

St George Cake Sale 

Thursday 25th April 

Coffee Afternoon 2-3:15 

Friday 26th April 

Easter Saturday Vigil 

Please make every effort to attend the 
most important Mass of the year, which 
begins at 8.30pm. Choir, please arrive by 
8.15 at the latest. 


